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Deputy Principal Report 

RESPECTFUL – RESPONSIBLE – SAFE - SUCCESSFUL - LEADERS & LEARNERS @ PHCS 
We have had the most productive and successful fortnight at school! Thank you to the 
students, families and staff who have supported attendance, success, and achievement. 

• Book Week Parade and Assembly. Thank you to the students and staff who put in a 
huge effort to dress up for this year's Book Week Parade and who supported the 
Book Fair. It was lovely to see how many families attended the class performances 
at the Assembly. Well done to each of you! 

• Last Monday we welcomed Mr Dean White Executive Director for School 
Performance, Rural South and West and Mr Charles Dwyer, Director Educational 
Leadership for the Mitchell Network of Schools. It was a wonderful opportunity for 
them to meet our staff and students and to have a tour of our incredible facilities 
and learning spaces, both indoors and outdoors. 

• Last Friday evening we celebrated the culmination of 13 years of education for our 
Year 12 students at the Western Access Program Graduation Evening at Club 
Dubbo. It was a very proud moment to be able to present Samuel, Shaylee and 
Jaedyn with their Year 12 Certificates. Congratulations to each of these students for 
their hard work to get to this moment of their school life. 

 
SUCCESS THROUGH EFFORT! 
Congratulations to each and every one of our students who come to school and try their 
best every single day. This week GREAT NEWS letters will be sent home to recognise the 
dedicated work of our students – you are known, valued and cared for, and we see your 
wonderful efforts! 
 
SAVE THE DATES: 

• The PHCS Year 12 Farewell will be held at The Carrington on Thursday 10 November 
at 6pm. 

• The 2022 PHCS Presentation Night will be held on Thursday 8 December at 6pm. 
 
SPRINKLE KINDNESS LIKE CONFETTI 
Kindness is caring about others and doing things to help make their lives better. Practising 
kindness in our lives, allows us to connect with other people and build respectful 
relationships, some of the benefits  include: 

•  Kindness releases feel-good hormones 

•  Kindness Is good for your heart & mind 

•  Kindness reverses stress & depression 

•  Kindness improves relationships 

•  Kindness is contagious 
In our playground and classrooms, we have been modelling kindness to our students and 
encouraging them to act with kindness to each other. In our PBL lessons and social skills 
Groups we have also been learning about the importance of kindness. It has been very 
positive to see our student's showing kindness to others this term.  
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 TERM 4 EXCURSION UPDATES 
Please refer to the table on the opposite page to see 
the details of the school excursions that have been 
planned for next term. Notes will go home this week 
for our first four excursions in Term 4. Please do not 
hesitate to contact the school if you have any 
questions. Remember to keep a copy of the excursion 
note details, so that you can refer to it for the 
departure and return times and for the list of items 
students will need to pack for each excursion. 
 
TRANSITIONS  
A note was sent home last fortnight, explaining each 
of the class transitions that would occur as we prepare 
to move each class into the next stage of their learning 
i for 2023: 

• Last Friday a Year 6 into Year 7 Transition note 
was sent home with students. This transition will 
begin on Monday 17 October for new students 
to our school and then the following Monday for 
our current Year 6 students 

• A note will go home early next term, for our KICK 
START KINDY students, who will begin their 
transitions into full days each Monday's, part 
way through next term 

 
ATTENDANCE MATTERS 
Attendance at school is an important factor in 
determining the health, wellbeing, success and 
employability of your child in the future. Being at 
school every day increases your child's capacity to 
learn, make and build friendships, develop skills for 
the "real world "and to improve their resiliency and 
overall wellbeing. Every fortnight the Regional 
Attendance Team, which includes Mrs Desray Betts 
and Ms Tina Heterick visit PHCS to monitor and 
support the improved attendance of our students 
from Kindergarten to Year 12. Following our last 
meeting, we will be sending home certificates to the 
108 students who have attended school between 80 – 
100% of the time during Term 3. This is a fabulous 
effort and I know that all our staff are encouraging  
students to be constantly working  on improving their  
attendance in Term 4! 
 
 

 Deputy Principal continues 

COMPULSORY SCHOOL ATTENDANCE  
Regular attendance at school is essential for students 
to achieve quality life outcomes. Schools, in 
partnership with parents, are responsible for 
promoting the regular attendance of students. 
Parents/Carers of children of compulsory school age 
are responsible for ensuring their child attends school 
every day. Children must commence school by age 6 
and then complete Year 10.  
After Year 10 and until they turn 17, students must 
be:  

• in school or registered for home schooling or 

• in approved education or training (e.g. TAFE,                 
traineeship, apprenticeship) or 

• in full-time, paid employment (average 25             
hours/week) or 

• in  a combination of work, education and/or   
training.  

Enrolled students 17 years and over are required to 
attend school regularly to meet the Higher School 
Certificate course requirements.  
 
ABSENCES FROM SCHOOL  
Parents/Carers of children from Kindergarten to Year 
12 must ensure their children attend school every 
day. On occasion, your child may need to be absent 
from school. Justified reasons for student absences 
may include:  

• being sick or having an infectious disease 

• having an unavoidable medical appointment 

• being required to attend a recognised religious  
holiday 

• exceptional or urgent family circumstances e.g. 
attending a funeral  

 
Parents/Carers must provide an explanation for 
absences to the school within 7 days from the first 
day of any period of absence. Where an explanation 
has not been received within the 7-day timeframe, 
the school will record the absence as unjustified on 
the student's record. 
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Deputy  Principal Continues 

FEEDBACK IS A GIFT 
A very sincere thank you to our Parents/Carers and 
Community members who respectfully share with us 
their feedback on school related issues. Open, 
honest and respectful conversations are always 
welcomed and encouraged. Thank you for your 
positivity and gratitude for all the hard work and 
dedication of our staff, and when you can see 
something that we can improve on, or that we may 
have overlooked, please let us know. The quicker we 
know there is an issue, the quicker it can be 
addressed. Our goal is to better our best every single 
day. 
 
THE IMPORTANCE OF READING 
As we approach the holiday's its timely to be 
reminded of finding some quiet time each day to sit 
with your child and read aloud to them – yes, even 
Secondary students! The social, emotional and 
educational value of reading is enormous. Please 
read aloud to your children every day. This will be 
one of the most important memories and gifts you 
can ever give your child! 
 
HAPPY HOLIDAYS 
Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday. School 
resumes for all students on Monday 10 October. 
 
Mrs Catherine Doyle 
Deputy Principal 
 

Head Teacher News 

HEAD TEACHER REPORT 
 
Congratulations to all the students who have 
consistently demonstrated our PBL values of respect, 
responsibility, safety and success this term. During 
Term 3 our students have improved their knowledge, 
understanding and skills in various areas including 
academic, sporting, cultural, artistic and agriculture. 
The highlights of Term 3 have included the Peak Hill 
Show, the Annual Book Fair and Book Week, Western 
Athletics and Lawn Bowls. 
 
In sport this term our Central Schools Knockout Team 
which included: Cooper, Zac and Michael, won the 
State Central Schools Triples Knockout Competition. 
Cooper has also been selected and will compete as a 
part of the NSWCHS Bowls Team. Cooper is passionate 
about sport and he continues to succeed in Lawn 
Bowls. Well done Cooper! We also had six students; 
Stacey, India, Jada, Jacob, Jaedyn and Zac who 
represented our school at Western Athletics.  Due to 
wet weather, the Gala Day that was planned for the 
31st August was postponed. The Gala Day will now 
take place on the 12th of October.  
 
NAPLAN 
We have received our 2022 NAPLAN results, and 
parents and carers will also receive a copy of their 
child's report. Overall, the results are positive, with 
our students achieving higher than statistically similar 
schools in most areas. Staff will analyse these results 
closely to identify how we can tailor our teaching to 
the needs of students, so that all students continue to 
improve.  
 
Miss Lucy Dempsey 
Head Teacher Secondary Studies 
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 ON COUNTRY WEEKEND TRIP TO CONDOBOLIN SKYFEST  

 
Our first camping trip was a tremendous success. After 
weeks of planning with David Towney, Ms Barnes and 
myself we were set to go on the weekend of the 3rd 
and 4th of September. The purpose of the excursion 
was to experience camping together, deepen our 
learning about Wiradjuri Culture and especially learn 
about Wiradjuri astronomy and how the stars guide 
people about what animals are around at different 
times of the year. All students in Stages 5 and 6 were 
offered the opportunity, and seven students took up 
the opportunity. 
 
Zoe and McKenzie Pabis, Eleyce Caldwell, Amelia 
Barwick, Quentin Weaver, Baillie Logan and Dominic 
Wardman along with Ms Stewart and Mr Gaunt (as Mr 
Towney became very sick with a bad cold and 
unfortunately couldn’t join us) headed off at 7.45 am 
on Saturday morning for our first exciting trip! 
 
After our breakfast on the way we arrived at the 
beautiful Condobolin camping ground. The students 
quickly put up our tents, from our Raising Healthy 
Boori’s grant from Northparkes Mines. We made lunch 
and then headed off to the festival where we stayed 
until late. We were a little disappointed as the 
astronomer was sick too and couldn’t make it, 
however, the other events which included singing, 
dancing and Wiradjuri language activities with Aunty 
Iris kept us all happy. One highlight for the students 
was to meet Johnny Huckle, but we didn’t see him 
perform as it became very cold, and we decided it was 
time to return to camp. 
 
The students were amazing, they were all so helpful 
and such a credit 
to their parents. 
All the students 
enjoyed the camp 
and are looking 
forward to 
planning and 
going on another 
camp next term, 
but in the bush! 
Here is a  photos 
of Quentin with 
Aunty Iris after he 
won the Wiradjuri 
speaking 
competition. 

Head Teacher News  

LIBRARY NEWS 
 
As part of our Book Week activities Mr Brendan Allen 
has kindly helped with organising a treasure hunt for 
the secondary students through the week. Each day 
students were given a clue as to what book a letter or 
number would be in, that eventually on the last day led 
them to a book with a key in it to the treasure chest. 
Congratulations to all the students who participated 
and to Mr Allen for his work, and of course to Jackson 
who found the last clue, to open the treasure chest to 
see his treasure. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
READING CIRCLES 
 
After completing a new Professional Learning Course 
through the NSW English Curriculum team, I was 
reassured we are certainly on the right path with our 
Reading Circles. The new English Syllabus, coming out 
next year emphasises the importance or reading and 
reading for pleasure, with time to read together and 
discuss the readings. 
In my reading circle  we have been reading the,  “Story 
Doctors” this is a beautiful book by Boori Monty Prior. 
It is about our beautiful country and how with the 
guidance of Indigenous people we can heal our land 
together. 
 
Ms Brenda 
Stewart 
Head Teacher 
Student Growth 
and Attainment  
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 STAGE 5 INDUSTRIAL TECHNOLOGY 
 
Stage 5 have been busy for the last 15 weeks making their timber 
toolboxes, where some students have integrated laser engraving 
designs. Well done, Stage 5. Next term Stage 5 will be busy making a 
dart board cabinet  in Industrial Technology 
 
 
HOSPITALITY PRACTICAL ASSESSMENT  
 

On Wednesday the 7th of September, Shaylee participated in a practical 
assessment day at PHCS for VET Hospitality. This was her final practical 
assessment to achieve  competencies in Hospitality for  a Certificate II in 
Food and Beverage. Shaylee should be commended for the service she 
provided to the custumers at Café Russell. Thank you, Miss Gear and Mrs 
Doyle, for working with the students on this successful day.  
 
 
 
 

YEAR 10 INTO YEAR 11 SUBJECT SELECTION 
 
On Tuesday the 13th of September, we held a parent and student information session for subject selection for 
Year 11 2023. Thank you to the parents and students who attended as well as the teachers who assisted with 
supporting the students to selecting the most suitable subjects. If your child has not completed this process yet, 
please contact the school office and book a meeting time. If you have any questions about Year 11 subject 
selection, please contact me at the school to arrange a meeting.  
 
CONGRATULATIONS YEAR 12 ON GRADUATING 
 
On Friday the 16th of September, the WAP Graduation was held at Club Dubbo. Samuel, Shaylee and Jaedyn 
should be proud of the achievements they have made through the WAP program and at PHCS. Students were 
awarded many different certificates for a variety of subjects on the night. It was a great night recognising the 
student’s achievements across WAP. Thank you to Lyn Edwards (WAP admin) and Mrs Stanford (HT WAP) for 
organising such a wonderful celebration for our students. I would like to take this opportunity to wish Samuel, 
Shaylee and Jaedyn all the best for their upcoming examinations as well as a successful future.  
 
IMPORTANT DATES – TERM 4   

• 14th of October – VET Hospitality Day @ PHCS 

• 14th to 18th of November – VET Work placement at Dubbo  

• 24th – 25th of November – Belrose Careers Expo @ PHCS 
Please get in contact with the school or myself,  if you have any questions regarding Industrial Technology or 
Western Access Program at PHCS.  
Have a restful and enjoyable holiday! 
 
Mr Luke Watt  
Head Teacher Secondary Wellbeing and ISAC  

Western Access Program News 
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Kindergarten /Year 1 News 

KINDERGARTEN/1 NEWS 
 
It has been a big term in our room! Kindergarten got 
up to so much learning this term. We were then 
joined by Year 1 when Kindergarten and Year 1 
combined into the same classroom.  We have been 
making a great effort during John Moriarty and 
getting so much better with our soccer skills. For 
spelling we have been doing Initialit or Soundwaves. 
Kindergarten have been improving so much with 
their letter sound knowledge and blending of 
sounds. Soundwaves students have been working on 
new digraphs each week. During Mathematics we 
have been learning about making and using equal 
groups to represent multiplication and how to 
distinguish between the number of groups and 
number in each group when describing collections of 
objects. Often we have been working collaboratively 
with a partner to solve mathematical problems. K/1 
looked fantastic for Book Week and were so excited 
to share and write about what they had dressed up 
as for the day. They had so much fun in their 
costumes and they created awesome writing to go 
with the books that we had read each day.  
 
Mrs Westcott and Miss Axam are really looking 
forward to Term 4 as we have so many exciting 
learning activities prepared! Well done this term K/1.  
 
Miss Sammi Axam and Mrs Kelley Westcott 
Classroom Teachers 
 
 
 

 

Year 2/3  News 

YEAR 2/3 
 
It has been a huge couple of weeks as I am 
transitioning to the new 2/3 teacher as Miss Tiarne 
McLeod has just started her parental leave.  
 
In Maths, we have been learning about position. We 
have learnt to follow compass directions to find 
treasure on a map, and how to use grid references. 
Students really enjoyed learning about North, South, 
East and West and looking at local and world maps to 
apply our knowledge. 
 
In Literacy, we have been continuing our work on 
Informative Texts and are learning to include headings 
and paragraphs in our work. We have also been 
practicing using similes and contractions. 
 
2/3 had a fantastic time at the Book Parade. It was 
great to see them all dressed up, having fun, and 
talking about their favourite books! 
 
Over the past couple of weeks, 2/3 have had the 
highest percentage of students returning their home 
readers each day. This has dropped a bit recently, so 
students are encouraged to continue reading and 
returning their home readers each day. Home reading 
helps to improve students' reading and also gives the 
whole class the chance to 
get an ice block at school! 
 
I am so looking forward to 
getting to know these 
students and seeing where 
their learning takes them 
over the remainder of the 
year. 
 
Miss Ella Bandur 
Classroom Teacher 
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Book Week 2022 
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WAP Graduation 2022 
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Year 4/5 News Year 2/3 with Mrs Edge 

YEAR 4/5 
 
As we come to the end of yet another term in 2022 it 
is important to focus on the achievements and 
success in our classroom.   
 
During Reading, our focus has been on attention to 
punctuation and using expression when people are 
talking. We have a lot of outstanding readers in this 
class, however, this was a goal we all needed to focus 
on. After daily reading activities and more reading 
opportunities all students have shown improvement 
in this area and are now reading with excitement and 
changes of tone.   
 
In Writing, we have transformed our classroom in to a 
land of rainforests and The Great Barrier Reef to 
engage our learners. This engagement has lead to 
more on task concentration and enjoyment during 
writing tasks. Students have learnt so many new facts 
about different landmarks in their very own country 
all while learning the features of an informative text.   
Weekly sport has seen a merger with the 5/6 class to 
allow our Western Athletics representatives the 
chance to practise before the carnival. Other students 
have participated in hockey, dodgeball, kick tennis 
and “stuck in the mud” and have thoroughly enjoyed 
these experiences with Mrs Tremain-Cannon.   
 
We have seen so much growth and achievement this 
term and each of your children deserves a well earned 
break these holidays. Wishing you all a safe a relaxing 
break and I look forward to new achievements, 
challenges and memories in Term 4.  
 
Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Classroom Teacher 

YEAR 2/3 
 
Students in 2/3 explored the workings of Beebots in 
their technology lesson  this week. They programmed 
their Beebot to travel from one place to another by 
giving it directions to go forwards, backwards, left and 
right, also programming how many “steps” it was to 
move. One of their tasks was to direct their Beebot to 
run into their drink bottle. 
Great times in learning! 
 
Mrs Lyndal Edge 
Classroom Teacher 
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Year 8 with Mr Palmer 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Primary Sport 

PRIMARY SPORT 
 
It has been an extremely successful term for Primary 
Sport. Last Friday 16th September, 12 students from 
Peak Hill Central School represented Gobondery 
NARRAF at the Western Athletics Carnival.  
 
There was some tough competition, but all the 
students represented our school with pride, and we 
could not be prouder of their efforts. This is the first 
year we have had such a significant number of 
students representing at Western level.  
 
Shaquillie Buchanan was successful in his Junior Boys 
200m heat and qualified for the final and was up 
against strong competition. Luck was not on his side in 
the final and missed out on a place.  
 
We would like to congratulate all students for 
representing the school 
with pride. We would 
also like to thank Mrs 
Karen Robinson and Mr 
John Robinson for taking 
time to train all our 
students at the oval 
each week. Our school is 
so very lucky to have 
you supporting our 
children. 
 
Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Primary Sportsperson 
 
 
 

TECHNOLOGY MANDATORY 
 
Year 8 have completed their safety requirements and 
are now beginning the construction of their Hanoi 
Tower. All students have incorporated their 
understanding of safety requirements and they are 
starting to develop their hand tool skills whilst cutting 
and routering  their pieces of timber.  
 
 
 
 
 
WALLAROO'S  
 
The Wallaroo's have been working on developing 
their understanding of the elements that go into 
different films. The class is completing a film analysis 
of, “Howl's Moving 
Castle”, with a focus 
on the ideas that 
arise during the 
scenes.   
 
 
Mr Brody Palmer  
Classroom Teacher 
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Room 3 with Miss Pickering Stage 5 with Miss Gear 

STAGE 5 
 
This term, Stage 5 students have been making NEW 
food products, as part of their studies. A lot of practice 
and work has gone into making these dishes. Here are 
some examples: 

• Cherry Glazed mini Pies 

• Crunchy Taco Bowls  

• Berry Bowl Cheesecakes  

• Dutch Pancake Stack  

• Pita Pizza Bites  
 
As well as HUGE fun creative efforts - of making cakes 
for the recent Peak Hill Show - all students won a prize 
in the various categories they were entered in. They 
did amazing work, baking a cake from scratch and then 
decorating it which was a solid 12 hour process from 
start to finish.  
 
We would like to thank Mrs Georgia Watt (on 
maternity leave) and  Mrs Julie Westcott for their time 
and efforts in helping us with our skill building to 
create these master pieces.  
 
Well done Stage 5 Food Technology - I am is so proud 
of your efforts and continuous creative skills. Keep up 
the fabulous work! 
 
Miss Alana Gear 
Classroom Teacher 
 

ROOM 3 WALLAROO’S 
 
In Room 3 we have been looking at the effects of equal 
and unequal forces. Students created foil boats and 
explored the concept of buoyancy and the upward 
forces acting upon the boats. Students then designed a 
skyscraper from objects around the classroom, 
investigating that the upper floors of the building apply 
a downward force whilst the columns apply an upward 
force to balance the downward force. Look at the 
images of these 
budding scientists at 
work! 
 
Miss Lucinda Pickering 
Classroom Teacher 
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Stage 4  with Mr Labone 

STAGE 4 HISTORY 
 
Earlier this term our students used toilet paper to 
dress up as mummies. Students were placed in 
groups and each group was given three rolls of toilet 
paper. Students had to use their resources carefully 
and apply problem solving skills to be successful. It 
was great to see the students so engaged in their 
learning! 
 
Mr Michael Labone  
Classroom Teacher 

LAWN BOWLS 
 
Congratulations to Cooper Dart who was selected to 
play in the NSWCHS Lawn Bowl Team. This week they 
played in the School Sport Australian Championships. 
NSWCHS played against Victoria at Club Sunbury in 
Victoria and came away with Gold! Well done! 
 
Miss Lucy Dempsey 
Secondary Sportsperson 

Sporting  Success 
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Community Information 
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Kick Start Kindy  



16 

 

School Calendar 2022 


